TOWN OF RAYMOND TASSELTOP BOARD OF DIRECTORS SEPTEMBER 12, 2006

BOB METZ WENDY THOREN PHYLLIS BURNHAM DANA DESJARDINS
NATHAN WHITE SUSAN LAMARRE STEVE CROCKETT

THE MEETING WAS HELD AT RAYMOND TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

- 1. The agenda for this meeting was approved by attending members.
- 2. The May 18, 2006 minutes were read and approved.

NEW BUSINESS:

- 1. Dana Desjardins was introduced to the board as our newest member representing the Town Board of Selectmen, replacing Betty McDermott.
- 2. Head Ranger Susan LaMarre presented an impressive, appreciated, and complete 16 page "End of Season Report 2006." It was reviewed briefly and the following items were discussed and approved.
 - a. Nathan White was asked to submit the hours that Raymond public works employees contributed for maintance and chores at the park this season. Tasseltop will reimburse the town \$1176.80, (based on hours estimated at \$14.71 per hour per man that the town financial clerk provided.)
 - b. No smoking signs will be added to park restrictions for 2007.
 - c. Entrance fees were discussed, and at Susan's recommendation based on her records, it was decided to eliminate the "second car pass." Day pass rates will be raised to \$4.00 and \$2.00.
 - d. Nathan White will have labor available for building new picnic tables for next season. He has also acquired large cable rolls for rolling up the swim lines. Tools and the newly acquired "mule" vehicle, which replaced the golf cart, will be stored in the public works garage.
 - e. Susan will research acquiring playground equipment for an area near the snack shack.

The next meeting will be held before the end of this year and notices will be mailed to members.

Respectfully submitted, Phyllis Burnham